From: Danika Grossnickle

To: HHC Exhibits; Rep Sollman; Sen Riley
Subject: HB 3063
Date: Thursday, February 28, 2019 10:26:54 AM

| am writing to ask you to please say NO on HB 3063. I am deeply concerned about the
loss of rights as a parent to make intuitive decisions for my children's health. I have nothing
but their best interests in mind and want what is best for them as well as everyone else. This
new bill is not okay and here are some of many reasons why:

« This isn't about being "pro" or "anti" vaccines. It's about keeping medical
freedom, body autonomy, parental rights, informed consent and scientific
integrity intact.

« Informed Consent for our children is absolutely imperative to hold onto as
we are the ones who know our individual and unique child the best.

« Parents and individuals should be given informed consent and CHOICE to
opt out of any and all medical procedures. There is not, and never will be, a
one size fits all medical solution for every child. Which is why Informed
Consent (i.e. permission granted in the knowledge of the possible
consequences, typically that which is given by a patient to a doctor for
treatment with FULL KNOWLEDGE of the possible risks and benefits.) is a
right that must remain with the parents.

« Did you know after the Vaccine Childhood Injury Act passed, the childhood
vaccine schedule skyrocketed even though there was no increase in
childhood diseases?

«Did you know that in the 1980’s Autism was 1 in 10,0007 Did you know that
in 2018 the Autism rate stood at 1 in 367

«on the package insert of many childhood vaccines it says “has not been
evaluated for carcinogenic or mutagenic potential, or the potential to impair
infertility”? -which means our children are the TEST SUBJECT to see if they
do or do not?

« Your bill goes directly against the medical ethics adopted by the Nuremberg
Code: “The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely necessary”

Please vote No on this bill. Please

Sincerely,
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